
 

  

Newsletter – Friday, 23 May 2025 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
We have received nominations for parent representatives on our school board. You should have 
received your voting packs in the mail. Please ensure these are returned to the main school office 
by 4:00pm, 13 June 2025. 
 
The process of electing a student representative has also begun. Students from Year 9 and above were 
sent an email from Schooled yesterday outlining the nomination and voting process. 
 
Yesterday marked the final meeting of our establishment board. This board has been in place since 
December 2021 and has dedicated an enormous amount of time and energy to our school. I would 
like to personally thank them for their outstanding service to both the school and our community. 
They undertook a significant task and successfully delivered on all objectives set by the Ministry of 
Education. Our new school board will take office on 20 June 2025. 
 
School attendance remains strong and we truly appreciate the efforts of both students and parents in 
maintaining this. Clear communication is key to ensuring your child’s attendance is accurately 
recorded. 
 
This week, many of our students sat their CAA Literacy and Numeracy assessments. They prepared 
well and we look forward to receiving their results in the coming months. Year 9 students will have 
their opportunity to sit these assessments later in the year. 
 
It has been fantastic to see our students competing on the sports field this term, supported by an 
enthusiastic community. Sport NZ has shared valuable information on how we can all contribute to 
creating a positive environment for our young people: Building a positive participation environment | 
Sport New Zealand - Ihi Aotearoa 
  
Next week is the opening of our school production, Into the Woods. Staff and students have done a 
fabulous job preparing and if you haven’t yet secured your tickets, I encourage you to do so — this 
promises to be an amazing show. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the school. It is incredibly important that school and home 
continue to work together for the benefit of our young people. 
 
Ngā mihi nui, 
Rachel Williams 
Tumuaki 
    
  

https://sportnz.org.nz/parents-and-caregivers/parents-and-caregivers/building-a-positive-participation-environment/
https://sportnz.org.nz/parents-and-caregivers/parents-and-caregivers/building-a-positive-participation-environment/


 

  

 

New webspace for parents and whānau available 
You will have seen in the news recently that a new webspace is available that provides practical videos, 
activities and resources to support learning that is easy to understand – empowering whānau to take 
a more active role in their child’s education. 

The webspace includes ‘parent-friendly’ versions of both The New Zealand Curriculum and 
Te Marautanga of Aotearoa.  

You can explore the new webspace and view the available resources here:   
 Parent Portal – Ministry of Education  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D7a8e7409c6-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LnQe2flfJ_1yoRhTWrxjfEJPR7E9mJb26bjTQIDmnNdaYA26YjnCd1eKTYJLP23x&s=fXvxYwcDcNEz60KAwE70G2Yy_7XOPc3kl1Y08mau9Y0&e=


 

  

Te Paepae o Aotea Parent Board of Trustees Elections 
The Establishment Board of Trustees (EBoT) applied for an alternative constitution, but the Minister 
of Education has declined this application. While the EBoT does not agree with this decision and this 
is not the desired outcome, the EBoT is committed to moving the school forward. Therefore, the 
school will transition to an elected board, with the timing of the new board coinciding with Matariki. 
The EBoT has valued its nga iwi partnership through the establishment phase of the school, which has 
set the school on a positive pathway. The New Zealand School Board Association will run board 
sessions for the community prior to the elections for potential board members.  

 

 
Parent 

Board of 
Trustees 
Election 
Timeline 

Event Date 
Select Returning Officer by Friday, 11 April 2025 
Close Main Roll Friday, 18 April 2025 
Call for Nominations by Sunday, 20 April 2025 
Close Supplementary Roll Wednesday, 7 May 2025 
Nominations Close (at 12pm) Friday, 9 May 2025 
Voting Papers Issued by Friday, 16 May 2025 
Election Day Friday, 13 June 2025 
Close Poll 4pm on Election Day 
Accept Postal Votes Wednesday, 18 June 2025 
Count Votes Thursday, 19 June 2025 
Board Takes Office Friday, 20 June 2025 
First Meeting of New Board Thursday, 26 June 2025 

 

 

Click on the link below to view 

2025 Te Paepae o Aotea Board of Trustees Candidate Profiles 

 
  

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:ap:bced2087-745a-4841-864d-c42d8d3528df


 

  

 
SUBJECT Room DAY 

English B11 L1 - 3: Tuesday 
L1 - 3: Thursday 

Maths 
B3 
B3 
B3 

SHU & ADU: L1 - Maths: Wednesday 
VKU/SHU/ADU: L2- Maths: Tuesday 
VKU: L3: Stats & Calculus: Thursday 

L1 Science  EPL – Tuesday and Thursday 
TWI - Wednesday 

Biology B10 EPL - Tuesday and Thursday 
TWI - Wednesday 

Physics B13 GBA - Thursday 

Chemistry B10 EPL - Tuesday and Thursday 

Hard Materials TN5 Tuesday 

Digital G1 Monday 

Textiles TR6 Monday 

Art/Photography TR 10 EDA - Tuesdays 

Drama/Music Music/ 
Drama space KBA/SCA – Odd weeks (1,3,5,7,9) 

Te Reo B5 L1-3: Te reo Maori: Monday 
L1-3: Te Ao Haka: Thursday 

PE/Health B7 L2/3 PE - Thursday 

Commerce/ 
Accounting/ Economics 

B1 KEL - Tuesday 

History/ YES B2 CMO Tuesday / Wednesday 

Geography B1 Monday Odd weeks (1,3,5,7,9) 

Psychology B6 YCO - Thursday 
 

For Year 10 and Senior Students who have not passed their CAAs, 
extra after-school sessions are available leading up to the assessments. 

Numeracy - Monday B3 - 3-4pm 

EXAMS Monday 26 May Tuesday 27 May 
WRITING CATCH-UP 

9.00am-11am Year 10 Reading 
11.30-1.00pm Year 11-13 Numeracy 

 



 

  

School Policies 
The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are tailored 
to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with procedures for 
behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
 

SchoolDocs login details 
Username tepaepaeoaotea 
Password excellence 

 
Policies under review Term 2 

Planning and Preparing for Emergencies, Disasters and Crises 
Communication During an Emergency, Disaster or Crisis 
Emergency Closure 
Emergency Management 
Disaster Management 
Crisis Management 
 

Please login to SchoolDocs to read and provide feedback on these policies. 
 
 

All school uniform items are purchased through 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com 
The school office has a full uniform set for sizing purposes 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


 

  

 
 
The Public Health Nurse will be at school two days every week for 
any health needs. Clinic is confidential and free. 
Danielle Peach - Mobile 027 239 0679 Email Danielle.Peach@tdhb.org.nz  
Mary Poulose - Mobile 027 517 3480 Email Mary.Poulose@tdhb.org.nz 

• Health and Hauora (wellbeing checks) 
• General health concerns 
• Contraception 
• Condoms and pregnancy tests 
• STI checks and the morning after pill 
• Vision and hearing 

For students to book an appointment, please visit reception at the Pastoral 
Hub, or contact the Public Health Nurse: 
 

Reminder for Students Taking Repeated Medication 
Medicine plans must be arranged at the office for students taking repeated medication. 
Please see or contact Mel at the School Office 06 223 2000. 

 

  

tel:+64272390679
mailto:Danielle.Peach@tdhb.org.nz
mailto:027%20517%203480
mailto:Mary.Poulose@tdhb.org.nz


 

  

  

Kia Ora 
 
It’s been an exciting week for the Academic Committee as we ran our 
first LRA of the year: the Adventure Race. Over four days, teams from 
each awa competed to complete a series of fun and challenging tasks in 
the shortest time possible. From guessing spices and songs to solving 
mini puzzles, the event was packed with energy and laughter. 
A huge congratulations to Tangahoe, who came out on top, finishing 
nearly four minutes ahead of the rest. Waingongoro followed as runner-
up, with Pātea in third and Kaūpokonui fourth. 
Looking ahead, we’re excited to bring you another opportunity to get 
involved later this term: Mathletics. This LRA will be open to unlimited 
team sizes, so grab your friends and represent your awa. More details 
coming soon. 
Lastly, thank you to everyone who helped organize and run the 
Adventure Race. It wouldn’t have been possible without you. 
 
Ngā mihi, Carlitos Morellon Anderson 

 

Kia Ora 
 
Bottlecap collection is going well with Kaūpokonui taking the lead with 
almost 3000 bottlecaps. Pink shirt day was held last Friday which was a 
success with many people wearing their pink shirts and standing 
together against bullying. 
 
Our Into the Woods cast continue to work hard and have now moved 
into the theatre ready for their shows in a weeks' time. If you haven’t 
yet, please grab your tickets to support this cast and their hard work as 
they take you on an adventure ‘into the woods.’ In June we have three 
events from our community council, including 40-hour famine, prom for 
seniors and another Kura Kai cook. If you’re willing to help with the cook 
or enter the 40-hour challenge, reach out to myself or any of our 
community leaders. 
 
Ngā mihi, Julia Scott 

Kia Ora 
 
Last Friday we had our school cross country - every year group 
running a 3km course. This was filled with fun, competitiveness 
and a lot of cow poo. Some students felt good running this course 
while others may have felt outside their comfort zone, so I 
congratulate and thank these students. Later that same day we 
had our school color run where students ran a fun colorful course 
around the hub with slip and slides, net crawls and color being 
thrown left, right, and center.   
With all winter sports starting up, good luck to all for the season 
and I hope long-lasting connections are made within teams. To our 
coaches out coaching teams, thank you for taking time out of your 
day to help our students excel.  
Our next sport LRA is dodgeball, next Monday and Tuesday, so 
everyone, show up and compete for your awa.  
 
Ngā mihi, Baxter Hunt 

 

23 May 2025 

Kia Ora 
 
Last week our cultural team ran our first big event - arts and 
cultural week. Each day there was a different activity that got 
everyone involved and celebrating our school’s diversity. 
 
These activities included a drawing competition, LRA Karaoke, 
chalk art and concluded with our lunchtime concert. We had a 
variety of items perform and it was amazing to see the talent 
within our kura. We hope to run similar events in the coming 
months. 
 
Thank you to all who supported. 
 
Ngā mihi, Bethany Gyde 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 

Action, energy and epic effort. Our kura has been buzzing with events, competitions and plenty of 
positive vibes.  

Winter Sports Exchange – Devon Intermediate 
Last week, 160 of our Year 7 and 8 students jumped on buses and headed north for our annual Winter 
Sports Exchange with Devon Intermediate. The energy was high, the games were tight and the 
sportsmanship was top-notch. 

A special highlight was the presentation of our new sports taonga, crafted by Matua Mahaki. This 
taonga symbolizes the spirit of friendly rivalry, unity and fair play between our two schools — and will 
be up for grabs each year. 

The exchange ended in a thrilling 6–6 draw, with the final hockey match tipping the scales in Devon’s 
favour. Still, it was an awesome day, and we’re already counting down to next year’s rematch. 

Cross Country + Colour Run = Epic Friday 
Last Friday, our whole kura came together for the annual Cross Country — and what a sight it was. 
The stands were packed with cheering students and every single person took part in the 3km 
challenge. Whether you ran, walked, skipped or danced your way through, the goal was simple: get 
involved, push your limits and have fun. 

We celebrated our top runners and cheered just as loudly for everyone who gave it their all. Huge 
thanks to the Hawera Harriers for setting up the course and lending a hand. 

And just when we thought the day couldn’t get better… it was Colour Run time.  

Despite the chilly weather, students powered through another 2km+ of colourful chaos — complete 
with powder blasts, obstacles, water sprays and a slippery slide. Big shout out to the Rural Fire 
Brigade for the epic soaking and to our amazing senior students for stepping up and helping with the 
set up and running of the event.  

TSSSA Netball – Fun, Fierce and Full of Flair 
On Tuesday, 56 of our students hit the courts at Waiwhakaiho for the TSSSA Netball tournament. The 
weather was perfect. We entered teams in the Mixed, Boys and Girls social grades. From rugby boys 
showing off their hops to competitive players having a laugh with mates — it was a day full of fun and 
flair. 

Winners: 
• Mixed Grade: Tokyo Drift 
• Boys Grade: Volleyballers 

  

Sports News 



 

  

TPOA Mixed Hockey – Young, Talented & Growing Strong 
Our Mixed Hockey team is off to a steady start this season. With many senior players moving on, the 
team is younger, but full of promise. Senior players have stepped up, switching positions and 
mentoring the newbies. It’s been awesome to watch their leadership and skill development in action. 

They play Tuesdays in Stratford. If you get the chance, go support them. It’s a seriously skilful game. 

Positive Sidelines - Better Games 
Let’s keep the positive vibes flowing on the sidelines. Whether you’re a parent, whānau member or 
supporter, your encouragement and kind words make a huge difference. Let’s cheer loud, support fair 
play and remember, it’s about the players, not us. 

Keen to Help Out? We’d Love That 
We’re always on the lookout for awesome people to help with school sports as coaches, managers, 
officials or as extra hands on the day. If you’re keen to get involved, please reach out. Watching our 
tamariki represent our kura with pride is something truly special and we’d love for you to be part of 
it. 

Big Thanks to Our Supporters 
Massive shoutout to: 

• Hawera Physio – Liam Clancy supports our Premier Netball team on Friday nights. 
• Yarrows the Bakers – for donating loaves of bread for our BBQ fundraisers. Every bit helps 

and we’re so grateful! 
• Sarfari Boxing – for supporting the U15 Boys Rugby team for the season. 

 

Honour Badges 
Have you achieved something awesome in sport, culture, academics or the community? 
Make sure you let us know. Students who wish to be acknowledged in academic or sporting 
achievements are now required to fill out a form. Criteria are on our school website.  Download a 
nomination form and return it to the main school office. Students must fill out these forms to receive 
an honour badge (if their achievement meets the criteria). All information received will also help with 
end of year supreme awards for Sport, Culture and Academic. 

Printable Honour Badge form  Nomination form 

Honour Badge Criteria https://tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/co-curricular/awa/senior-honour-badges/ 

For all sports queries, please contact Vicki Roberts, Sports Coordinator, via 
email vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 

  

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:AP:ad7faa82-3061-471d-8606-c6247d6126be
https://tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz/co-curricular/awa/senior-honour-badges/
mailto:vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz


 

  

 

2025 Upcoming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Events 
ESports Wednesday, 28 May 
Badminton Thursday, 5 June 
Squash Monday, 9 June 
Junior 3v3 Basketball Thursday, 12 June 
Taonga Tākaro Monday, 16 June 
Senior 3x3 Basketball Tuesday, 24 June 

Year 7-8 Sports Events 

Year 7-8 Winter Sports Exchange 
Highlands Intermediate 

Wednesday, 4 June 

Rippa Rugby Year 7-8 Tuesday, 10 June 

Senior Sports Exchange 

Waiopehu College Exchange Wednesday, 18 June 
 

To order a Te Paepae o Aotea Sports Hoodies click on the link 

Te Paepae o Aotea Sports Hoodie 

 

https://www.kukrisports.co.nz/teamshop/tepaepaeoaotea/productNavListNg.action?fbclid=IwY2xjawKclPVleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETExWFlZelVLTVRGajU4REUzAR6HYqJXesDe3c8Ijiicor5YZ0wkkLYk-8uZe5Z-FMx2R55UMHYbPTJ9we8YPA_aem_bPG4ZfRkHTEHlqvYV-LEHw


 

  

 



 

  



 

  

 

TERM 2 SCHEDULE 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 23 May Waiata practice 

In Awa groups 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 30 May Waiata practice 

In Awa groups 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 6 June Waiata practice 

In Awa groups 
Annual Inter Awa 
Waiata Competition 13 June Waiata Competition 

Held at the TSB Hub 
Matariki  20 June SCHOOL CLOSED 

Last Day of Term 2 27 June Whole School Assembly 

 

  

Printed copies of the 
Nomination forms are 

available at the 
School Office. 

PLEASE RETURN ALL 
COMPLETED FORMS TO 

THE SCHOOL OFFICE. 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/
urn:aaid:sc:ap:6bf8bae2-6037-

4fb9-b46f-404f7f159b34 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:ap:6bf8bae2-6037-4fb9-b46f-404f7f159b34
https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:ap:6bf8bae2-6037-4fb9-b46f-404f7f159b34
https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:ap:6bf8bae2-6037-4fb9-b46f-404f7f159b34


 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 


